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Contact Mrs. Caryl McCann, Councillor (819-647-8762 / district2@municipalitepontiac.ca) or Dr. Jean 
Amyotte, Councillor (613-282-0200 / district6@municipalitepontiac.ca) with your name and address and 
put your electronic devices in an area that is easy to access in your driveway, on the morning of May 7th. 
If the weather forecast calls for rain, please keep everything covered. They will be picked up.

NEWS FROM 
THE MUNICIPALITY

May 7, 2022 - Collection of electronic devices 

What’s Included:

This is your chance to do something good for the environment and dispose of unwanted items responsibly. 
Also, the Municipality can earn money for every metric tonne collected which will be reinvested in other 
environmental programs.

The Municipality of Pontiac is organizing a special collection on Saturday, May 7th between 9 am – 2pm.

Televisions; computer monitors; gaming systems; graphic tablets with screen.

Telephones and telephone answering machines (cassette or digital).

Laptops; notebook computers; electronic tablets; netbooks; mini-computers.

Computer and video game consoles and peripherals 

Non-portable audio/video systems such as DVD players etc.

Cellular devices and pagers

For a comprehensive list, consult: 
https://recyclermeselectroniques.ca/qc/quoi-recycler/

What is not included:

Appliances, large and small.

How to participate:

There are two ways you can participate:

1) Bring your electronic devices to the Luskville Town Hall and meet 
your councillor. 

2)2)
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Please visit our website for more details: 
https://municipalitepontiac.com/en/emplois/

Due to a lack of applications for these positions, the municipality is extending the deadline for 
receipt of resumes to April 15th.

Head counselor 
(1 position)

Animators 
(3 positions)

Day camp attendant - for children 
with multiple needs (2 positions)

We have positions available:

NEWS FROM 
THE MUNICIPALITY (Cont’d)

The next regular council meeting is scheduled for April 12, 2022, at 7:30 p.m., to be held at the 
Luskville Community Centre, 2024 Route 148, Pontiac.

Next municipal council meeting

Note !
The May 10, 2022 council meeting will be held at the Breckenridge Community Hall, 
1491 route 148, Pontiac.

Job offer
2022 Day Camp

The Municipality is looking for candidates to fill the position of Day Labourer for the summer of 2022.

Please send us a letter of application as well as your Resumé, indicating the position of Day Labourer on the 
envelope, before April 21, 2022, at 4 p.m. 

By mail: Municipality of Pontiac, 2024 route 148, Pontiac, Quebec, J0X 2G0. 

By e-mail: papillon.manon@municipalitepontiac.ca

Position of Day Labourer

The Municipality is looking for a person to sit on the Collines Seniors’ Roundtable, to represent 
the municipality.

Please send your name and contact information to info@municipalitepontiac.ca 

Committee
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UPDATE ON MUNICIPAL SERVICES 
AND THE PANDEMIC SITUATION
The Municipality would like to inform you of the reopening of the municipal offices as of Monday, February 28, 2022.

Citizens should prioritize remote services whenever possible:

By phone : 819 455-2401

By email: info@municipalitepontiac.ca

By mail: 2024, route 148 Pontiac (Québec) J0X 2G0

Deposit in the mailbox at the Town Hall

Quyon

biblioquyon@gmail.com 819-458-1227

Hours of operation By email By phone

Luskville

Wednesdays from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. admluskville@crsbpo.qc.ca 819-455-2370

Hours of operation By email By phone

Visitors arriving on the premises must wear face coverings and follow the instructions 
that will be indicated on the premises.

Mondays, Wednesdays, Saturdays:
1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Thursdays: 6:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Resumption of hall bookings: 

Social distancing at 2 meters must be respected, the washing of hands, as well as the wearing of face coverings will be 
mandatory at all times in all of the Municipality’s facilities.

The Municipality has set the maximum interior capacity at the Town Hall at 5 people; any excess citizen will be instruct-
ed to wait outside.

The services of the Commissioner of Oaths will remain available by appointment: 

By email: papillon.manon@municipalitepontiac.ca

To make a reservation, please consult the Municipality’s Policy on the rental of municipal facilities.

Then please complete the online Hall Reservation Request Form
https://municipalitepontiac.com/en/reservation-dun-centre-communautaire/ 

For all questions concerning reservations: sylvestre.elza@municipalitepontiac.ca
 
The sanitary measures in force are applicable on the premises.

Libraries:

Library services fully reopened:
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NEWS FROM THE 
RECREATION DEPARTMENT
2022 Day Camp
The Municipality of Pontiac’s Day Camp will take place from July 4 through August 26, 2022.

Registration

New form - Hall reservation request
We are pleased to introduce the new Municipality of Pontiac Community Hall RESERVATION REQUEST form, which 
is directly linked to the MUNICIPAL INFRASTRUCTURE RENTAL POLICY (adopted in June 2020).

The form is more detailed, in order to better serve the citizens and their desire to use the Municipality’s resources.

The municipality will confirm your reservation within 5 working days of your request.

Please send your reservation request to: info@municipalitepontiac.ca 

For more information: 819-455-2401.

1)

The new registration form is available online, along with the parent’s guide, at 
https://municipalitepontiac.com/en/camp-de-jour/

Registration has begun on March 15, 2022 

2)

Cost is $150.00 per child, per week (includes morning and evening childcare)3)
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The Quyon Community Centre
The Quyon Community Centre can be used for various community activities and events.

Beautiful community centre on the Ottawa River, in Quyon Park, near the ferry.
Perfect for weddings, large gatherings, indoor and outdoor events, includes a C1 kitchen (commercial grade).

Reserve now!

NEWS FROM THE 
RECREATION DEPARTMENT (Cont’d)
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NEWS FROM
COMMUNITY LIFE

Come tour 5 local farms in Luskville on Saturday, May 7th.

Pontiac Market
Les Blés d’Or, a non-profit organization in Luskville, is pleased to announce that there will be a Pontiac Public 
Market again this year.

The first market will take place on May 7th between 9:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. at the Luskville Community Centre, 
2024, Route 148.

Thank you for encouraging our local artisans.

The Luskville Farm Hop
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Test your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors, change batteries immediately if needed. 
Check your fire extinguishers.
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NEWS FROM THE 
FIRE DEPARTMENT
Spring & Summer Fire Safety Tips

Ensure you have an emergency preparedness kit in case of incidents such as power outages 
and flooding.

Practice your families fire escape plan so everyone knows what to do in case of an emergency. 

Develop an escape route for the house or cottage. Practice fire drills regularly at least twice a 
year. Leave emergency numbers near the telephone.

Check and clean filters above stove.

Pull refrigerator out and vacuum or dust the coils.

Maintain a clear ‘fire zone’ of 10’ around structures.

Remove leaves and trash from carports and garages: Combustible materials are dangerous if 
they are exposed to heated automobile components, especially under the vehicle.

All barbeque grills must only be used outdoors — using grills indoors or in enclosed spaces 
is not only a fire hazard, but it exposes occupants to toxic gasses and potential asphyxiation.

Always position the grill well away from combustible objects — buildings, fences, deck railings 
and landscaping can easily and quickly ignite.

Get your grill cleaned and serviced. Check all propane tanks and lines for leaks and damage.

When using a lawnmower, never fuel it while it is still hot. Give it a few minutes to cool down.

https://municipalitepontiac.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/12/21-RM-05-r-angl.pdf

If you are interested in joining the Pontiac Fire Department, please send an email to 
directeur.incendie@municipalitepontiac.ca
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